Durham Kennel Club

Minutes of the General meeting October 20, 1975

Meeting was called to order by Faith Gehweiler.

A program on Ovaban, a contraceptive pill for dogs was presented by the veterinarian Dr. Dills and the Schering representative.

Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

Sharon Sawyer read the treasurers' report in Mary Hollands Certificates \$10,000.00 absence.

\$ 7,771.80 Savings account Building Fund Checking

549.51 802.56

Mary Holland will be selling Christmas and all-occasion cards for the club with the proceeds to go to the building fund.

President's Report. Faith reported that a list of officers and committee chairmen is now posted on the bulletin board. George Hand has agreed to be fund raising chairman and Margared Norman will collect coupons to order new chairs for the building.

The club has been asked to participate in Cafrington Junior High school's minimester which will be six weekly sessions beginning October 30. These sessions will cover buying, grooming, caring for, breeding and training of dogs and will be intended for the general public. There will be a registration fee charged of \$8.00 and this will be put in the building fund.

The Jack Godsil clinic has fifty registrations from non-club members. DKC members must pay their fees before November 1. Volunteers are needed to assist out-of-towners in finding parking places and and those members attending have veen asked to bring deserts to be sold at the concession stand. Obedience Report

Obedience Report. Judy Morton reported that the classes were going well and the next mini-match will be held on Friday, October 27 at 7 p.m. She also reported that the tracking trial has 8 entries and two are from Chicago. The trial is November 23 and all members are invited to come aut and watch

Building Blanning Committee. Fred Sheppard reported that the committee met last week and will meet again on October 29, with cost estimates for building with hopes for ground breaking in Spring of 1976.

Tail Waggers Report: Herman Fowler said that the last meeting had been held at the Moss-Bow facilities in Greensboro. Marge White will be the new Tail Waggers reporter and will need reports by December 1, 1975. Herman also reported that there was some interest in starting a professional stewards association in this area and those interested should get in touch with him. The next quarterely meeting will be January 17, 1976 at the Carolina Inn in Chapel Hill.

Mary Bell presented those persons applying for associate membership and all were voted into membership. They are

Joyce Thomas--English Cockers
Dorothy and John Smith--Labradors and Pointers
Jean Peak--German Shorthaired Pointer
Karen Whipple and Thomas Fitzpatrick--Mastiff & Collie

Those persons voted upon for regular membership were
Nancy Crumpton
Hugh and Diane Dukes
Addison & Joanne Garnette
Ruth Shaw
Russel and Kathy Murdoch

Diane Dukes then reported on Docktor's Pet Shop plan to use federal funding for a puppy breeding farm. We can not act as a club in opposing this matter, but members are urged to write to their congressmen of their individual concern.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn Vaughan, Recording secretary